# penDUX HIG 800 Test 13

**Total:** /100

## **Main Words**

1. imagine to form a picture in the mind of something.

2. institution a public organization set up for a specific purpose.

3. taxonomy in biology, the system of classifying plants and animals by grouping them

into categories according to their similarities.

4. define to explain the meaning of a word or phrase.

5. share to divide and give out.

6. theoretical of, relating to, or consisting of theory.

7. observe to watch with care.

8. professional of or having to do with a certain job or work.

9. submerge to put underwater or in some other liquid.

10. investigate to look at closely so as to get information and learn the facts.

### The script must be played at least three times.

There are many different kinds of schools. When we imagine a typical school in
our heads, we think of an institution where one is taught the basic elements of
education such as math, English, or history.

education such as math, English, or history.	
(Listen Carefully:	
	)
	)

Sea schools teach people about the sea. There are many fish in the sea.

(Listen Carefully:
People learn about fish in the book by looking at pictures and figures of real seafish and learn the features of each fish. After that they learn taxonomy of fish, which defines groups of fish based on the basis of shared characteristics and gives names to those groups.  But this is not the only things that they learn in sea schools.
(Listen Carefully:
The people, who are not familiar with swimming practice swimming on top of the water. The reason they learn how to swim is to observe the fish living in the wild sea, not in the aquarium of fish tanks.  (Listen Carefully:
However, besids basic skills of swimming they have to learn some special techniques required for professional divers. The aquatic environment varies wit the one on the ground. There is not enough air for people to breathe in the sea. So they need to bring oxygen tanks with them to help themselves breath, while submerged in water.
(Listen Carefully:
People can touch the fish and feed the fish. People can feel the real environment that the sea fish lives in. This is how they learn about fish.





#### **ℍ** Listen again and answer the questions below.

- 1. How many species of fish are there according to the scientific research?
- A. Less than 300
- B. Less than 5000
- C. Less than 32000
- D. More than 230000
- 2. At a sea school, people find out many facts about fish.
- A. True

- B. False
- 3. At first where do people learn about the fish?
- A. From eating a fish
- B. From diving into the water
- C. From the book
- D. From catching a fish
- 4. What happens when theoretical written course is completed?
- A. They become the professors
- B. They have a chance to see fish for real
- C. They become the head teachers for sea school
- D. They become the captain of a ship
- 5. As a first step, people learn how to swim and dive.
- A. True

- B. False
- 6. Where do the people who are not familiar with swimming practice swim?
- A. In the middle of the water
- B. On the bottom of the water
- C. On top of the water
- D. At the top of a mountain
- 7. Why do people swim in the sea instead of swimming in the aquarium?
- A. It is easier to swim in the sea
- B. Environment doesn't change
- C. Environment of wildness is the same
- D. Environment of wildness is significantly different
- 8. What do people have to take with them to the sea?
- A. Violin

- B. Oxygen tanks
- C. Smart phones
- D. Cruise
- 9. What could they learn from the wild sea experience?
- A. How people hate sea creatures
- B. How the facts are always incorrect
- C. How the facts they learned is exactly the same
- D. How the real fish behave in the wildness
- 10. People can touch the fish and feed the fish.
- A. True

R False



### Listening Exercise 2 Listen to the story, then fill in the blanks.

Listening Exercise 1 There are many fish living in the ocean. Fish (		)(	)(	).	
Listening Exercise 2. But flying fish are diffe live in the warm ocean		)(	) ( ). Flying fish		
Listening Exercise 3 Flying fish (	)(	)(	) of the water	r.	
Listening Exercise 4 Some fish can jump out of the water but not (  ( ) or a long distance.			)(	)(	)
Listening Exercise 5 The flying fish (	)(	)(	) the air.		
Listening Exercise 6 ( ) ( feel danger.	)(	)(	) of the water and fly when they		
Listening Exercise 7 All fish have (	)(	)(	) them swim through the water.		
Listening Exercise 8 The flying fish (	)(	)(	).		
Listening Exercise 9 Flying fish (	)(	)(	) to help then	n fly through t	he air.
Listening Exercise 10 Flying fish (	)(	)(	) using their	big fins.	